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15th March, 2007







Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.







       “

  ended: 9.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Kean
–
in the Chair



Councillors Hunt, Jones and Lightup

Sybil Norcott 

–
WI

John Shelley 
–
Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks

Bill Brock 

–
Friends of Irlam Train Station

Jane McNulty 
–
Irlam Writers’ Group

Nancy Heap 

–
ICHI

Mary Cherry 

–
Local History/Over 50’s

John Morley 

–
Irlam Rotary

W Morgan 

}
Resident

E Black 

}

Tom O’Reilly

}

Liz Hill 

}

J Booth 

}

M Froggatt 

}

John Ip 

}

Phil Hodson 

}

C Dickenson 

}

David Fielding 
–
Sure Start Children’s Centres

Debbie Kemp
–
Community Health Development Worker, Salford PCT

Don Simpson 
}
EMMAUS Salford

Eve Murphy

}

E Houlton 

–
Councillor, Community Action, Wigan Council

OFFICERS PRESENT:

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager

Chris Trueblood

–
Community Development Worker

Steven Lee


–
Director of Engineering, Urban Vision

Lynn Brown


–
Youth Service

Nadine Armitage 

–
Customer and Support Services Directorate

Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator

79.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hudson and Mann, Richard Abernethy, Saeed Ali and Terry Handsley.

80.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee, held on 18th January, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

81.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held

on 18th January, 2007, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 65(a) - Millennium Walkway (Locklands Lane to Farnham Drive)
Councillor Kean reported that funding had now been secured to install a crash barrier in the above area and work was to commence by 1st April, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Minute 67 – Youth Activities
It was noted that a meeting had taken place involving the Neighbourhood Manager, Caroline Lightfoot and the Youth Work Manager, to update on previous work regarding a Junior Community Committee.  A further meeting was to be arranged to discuss structures for a local engagement strategy following the conference on the citywide Children & Young People’s Participation Strategy.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 68(a) – Falls Clinic
Claire Edwards reported that a response had been received from Dr. Mike Burrows, Chief Executive of Salford Primary Care Trust, which indicated that (i) there had been a suggestion that it may be helpful for the service to be offered in Irlam and Cadishead and the Council Offices had been a suggested option for accommodation, (ii) the PCT’s Health and Safety Officer had deemed the accommodation to be unsuitable for clinical use and the Falls Practitioner Service Co-ordinator had supported this, (iii) the team was very small and would not have the capacity to cover the eight neighbourhood sites, something which they intended to do when the team had expanded and venues were identified, (iv) the existing Falls Clinic, which was provided in Alexandra House Day Centre, accepted any patient across the city, regardless of where they lived, and (v) a recent audit had indicated that Irlam and Cadishead patients were satisfied with the service provided at Alexandra House, as some of them attended the day centre and others found it convenient due to the fact that they shopped in Eccles.

Committee members expressed their disappointment with regard to the above response, particularly as (a) it was reported that a facility had been offered in Irlam and Cadishead and had not been taken forward due to the suggested venue having been deemed unsuitable, and (b) an explanation had not been provided as to why the venue was found to be unsuitable.

RESOLVED:
THAT a further letter be sent to Dr. Mike Burrows (i) indicating that a facility in Irlam and Cadishead had been offered but had not been taken forward due to the proposed venue having been deemed unsuitable, (ii) requesting that an explanation be provided as to why the Council Offices were found to be unsuitable for clinical use, and (iii) enquiring as to why, as a facility had previously been offered, alternative venues could not be suggested for consideration.

(d) Minute 68(b) – Park Ranger
It was noted that the following response had been received from Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Environment:-

‘I only wish I could guarantee mainstreaming Posts such as Rangers, who I know do a tremendous job and are highly valued by local communities.  Whilst I have been constantly pressing for a budget to sustain these posts, my pleas have not been successful.  Currently, I am having to fight to preserve front line services, which are all under pressure from requirements centrally to make savings.  It particularly grieves me as Councillors, Friends Groups and the Community Committee in Irlam and Cadishead do exemplary Partnership working to prove to their communities that they care.  I will continue to put forward the case for such jobs as I believe they are intrinsic to sustaining the ongoing development and investment of our assets.’

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the funding that was available from the Community Committee’s devolved budget, together with the funding that had been contributed by the Hamilton Davies Trust, and indicated that this would enable a post to be funded for a ten-month period.  She reported that, in addition, some funding from the ranger team budget had been allocated to the post, (due to one of the rangers having requested a reduction in hours), which would enable the post to be advertised on the basis of a twelve month contract.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e) Minute 68(c) – Landscaping
It was noted that the following response had been received as to when landscaping was to be undertaken in respect of the second half of the Cadishead Way Bypass:-

· All tree and shrub planting, except for the roundabout was completed by July 2006.  Planting had established extremely well and there was comparatively little replacement planting to be carried out.

· Bulb planting in the area of the railway engine was undertaken in the Autumn.

· The roundabout was taken out of the scheme in order to be implemented with the artwork.

· Wildflower seeding to verges against the shrub areas would commence at the appropriate time in Spring and this would complete all works.

· Maintenance to planted areas had been ongoing since July, 2006, and would continue until July, 2008.

Nancy Heap reported that (i) a number of frameworks for new trees had been installed some time ago, near to Hayes Road, however, no trees had been planted, and (ii) there was a large area of mud at the bottom of Hayes Road where no planting had been undertaken.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Steven Lee investigate the above issues and a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

82.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY
INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 27TH FEBRUARY, 2007
The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the vacancy that currently existed on the Budget Panel and reported that Bill Brock had indicated that he would like to become a member of the Panel.

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the above meeting, and (b) the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 5th February, 2007.

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to applicant 10 (Irlam and Cadishead Festival Committee) and clarified that the recommendation was to award the sum of £610.58, and not £3,610.58, as had been indicated.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Bill Brock be appointed as a member of the Budget Panel.



(2) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (a) Irlam Vets Bowling Club, (b) Salford Community Leisure, (c) Salfordian Trust, (d) Homestart Salford, (e) Salford Interclub Junior League, (f) HBHG Development Trust, (g) Irlam Writers’ Group, (h) Playdayz Project, (i) The Phoenix Entertaining Dance Troupe, (j) Irlam and Cadishead Community Festival (£610.58), and (k) Irlam F.C., be endorsed.



(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

83.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN/NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that responses had been received from most of the Directorates in respect of the priorities for next year.

With regard to staffing issues, it was noted that:-

· A new Health Improvement Worker (Jane Whitehead) had been appointed and would be based at Irlam Council Offices.

· A food worker, who would also be based at Irlam Council Offices, had recently been appointed by Salford PCT.

· The part-time Community Arts Officer (Helen Ball) would be leaving on 10th April, 2007 to start a new post – bids had been submitted to fund this post for a further period as the original funding was due to end in June, 2007.

· The Ranger Post was to be advertised in the near future.

· Funding for the Community Development Worker based at the Acorn Centre was coming to an end – efforts were currently being made to obtain funding for a further six month period.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT a table indicating the workers in the area, together with details of funding sources, be circulated at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

84. OPEN FORUM
(a)
Grass area next to service road at Dudley Road

Jane McNulty (i) referred to the service road that was located near to Dudley Road, (ii) explained that the service road was very narrow, only allowing one car width, (iii) reported that, on occasions when two vehicles were travelling along the service road in opposite directions, the grass area next to the service road was used, (iv) stated that, as a result, the grass area was in a terrible condition and vehicles had become stuck in the mud on a number of occasions.

RESOLVED:
THAT Steven Lee investigate the above matter and a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b)
Junction at Prospect Road/Liverpool Road
John Morley reported that problems were being caused by people parking their cars on the double yellow lines in the above area to visit the nearby shops.

Councillor Hunt indicated that suggestions to improve the traffic situation at Prospect Road had been made to the Highways Department some time ago.  The suggestions had included (i) the possibility of Prospect Road being blocked off at the Liverpool Road end, and (ii) the possibility of Prospect Road being made into a one-way street, however, no feedback had been received in relation to the suggestions.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Steven Lee arrange for the double yellow lines in the above area to be enforced.



(2) THAT Steven Lee arrange for a response to be provided in respect of the above suggestions at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(c)
Anti Social Behaviour – Lords Street/Hayes Road
A number of residents referred to incidents of anti social behaviour that had taken place in the Lords Street and Hayes Road areas, and enquired as to whether it would be possible for the local police officers to patrol the area late at night.  Residents also indicated that they would like to know more about the Dispersal Order that was currently in operation in the area.

Councillor Hunt stated that there had recently been a good level of police presence in the area during the evenings at weekends, and he reported that Inspector Jill Gorse had recently accompanied the local police on a Friday and Saturday evening.

It was reported that the police would be in attendance at the next meeting.  John Morley suggested that a representative from the Community Justice Initiative also be invited to attend the meeting to answer any questions that may arise.

RESOLVED:
THAT a representative from the Community Justice Initiative be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee.

85.
TRAFFIC ISSUES
(a) Traffic congestion at Peel Green Roundabout

Steven Lee referred to the issue of traffic congestion at Peel Green Roundabout.  He (i) reported that studies had been undertaken to identify the causes of congestion in the area, (ii) outlined possible solutions to the problem, together with possible implications that they may have, (iii) stated that work in relation to addressing the problem was at a very early stage, and (iv) indicated that it would be necessary to (a) secure funding to implement any solution that was identified, and (b) link any proposal with other significant developments in the area.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

(b) Traffic Lights at Fairhills Road
Steven Lee reported that the design in relation to the signals at the above site had been sent to GMUTC and a response was awaited.

Members expressed concern that it had been indicated at the previous meeting of the Community Committee that work would commence at the above site soon after Easter 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT clarification regarding the above matter be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.


(c) Newsagents near to roundabout, Brookhouse
John Shelley reported that problems were being caused by drivers parking their vehicles on the double yellow lines in the above area to visit the newsagents.

RESOLVED:
THAT Steven Lee arrange for the double yellow lines located in the above area to be enforced.

(d) Cadishead Way Phase 1
Reference was made as to why Cadishead Way Phase 1 was already being resurfaced when other roads in the area were in urgent need of repair.

Steven Lee explained that (i) the above road had been built on a former tip site, which meant that the ground was particularly soft, (ii) the City Council had been advised that the land would need to be treated prior to the road being built or, alternatively, remedial work (funded by central government monies) could be undertaken at a much lower cost, (iii) the current resurfacing was part of that remedial work.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

86.
CHILDREN’S CENTRES
David Fielding provided an update with regard to the two Children’s Centres in the area – one at Fiddlers’ Lane Primary School, which was due to open on 20th April, 2007, and one at Cadishead Primary School, which would be opening at a later date.  He indicated that Midwifery and Health Visitor Teams would be based at the centres, in addition to childcare provision and other facilities.  With regard to the management of the Children’s Centres, he reported that a Steering Group was currently operating, and consideration was being given to the possibility of a Committee being formed.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee agreed that the Children’s Centres would be valuable assets to the area.



(2) THAT anybody requiring any further information in relation to the Children’s Centres contact David Fielding on telephone number 775 2490.

87.
PENDLEBURY INLINE ROLLER HOCKEY CLUB
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda.

88.
EMMAUS SALFORD
Eve Murphy informed members of the Community Committee that Emmaus offered homeless people a place where they could feel safe and secure and where they could enjoy companionship and the support of a community.

Don Simpson gave a presentation in relation to Emmaus, during which specific reference was made to:-

· Description of an Emmaus Community:-

· people,

· property,

· location,

· work,

· vehicles,

· relationships,

· finance,

· solidarity,

· Current Communities

· Advantages of an Emmaus Community to its local area.
Don Simpson indicated that (a) there were no conditions as to length of stay, and so a person could stay for a few days or indefinitely, (b) all those living in an Emmaus Community signed off primary benefits to work full-time within the Community, (c) each Community aimed to become self supporting through its own money making business – usually by the collection and refurbishment of donated furniture and household goods – which were then sold in their own shops, and (d) profits were donated to those in greater need or to help set up other Communities.

Eve Murphy explained that Emmaus gave people back their self respect and dignity and helped them to rebuild their lives and become a member of a community.  She reported that Emmaus were planning to set up a Community in Salford and some properties in the inner city area were currently being considered.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Eve Murphy and Don Simpson be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation.



(2) THAT anybody requiring further information, or who would be interested in volunteering their time, or becoming a member of the Steering Committee, contact the Neighbourhood Manager on telephone number 606 6778.

89.
HEALTH IMPROVEMENT TEAM
Debbie Kemp gave a photographic presentation, which demonstrated the recent work that had been undertaken in the area by the Health Improvement Team.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Debbie Kemp be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.



(2) THAT the Health Improvement Team be congratulated on the work that had been carried out.

90.
COMMUNITY FESTIVAL PLANNING UPDATE
Debbie Kemp provided an update in relation to plans for the Community Festival 2007.  She reported that (a) as usual, work would be undertaken with children and young people prior to the festival which would lead to them being involved in the event, (b) in addition, it was planned that work would be undertaken with older people and family members with a view to their involvement in the festival, (c) funding of £20,000 had been obtained to take forward arts work with older people in the area, and it was planned that activities would be linked to the festival, and (d) it was planned that the event would again involve villages with themes being located around the park and it was anticipated that an intergenerational village would be included,

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Festival Committee be thanked for all the work that they were doing in respect of this year’s event.



(2) THAT anybody interested in becoming involved in the organisation of the Community Festival contact Debbie Kemp on telephone number 606 6771.

91.
CHAT MOSS
Councillor Jones (a) referred to the minutes of the Chat Moss Land and Produce Meeting, held on 5th March, 2007, that had been circulated at the meeting, (b) reported that a presentation would be given at the next meeting regarding the study that was in the process of being undertaken by consultants, which would result in the production of a vision for Chat Moss, and (c) indicated that it was planned that information would be circulated to libraries and schools in September/October, 2007, and comments would be requested from local people as to what they would like to see on Chat Moss.

Councillor Jones reported that (i) repairs to Roscoe Road and Astley Road were to be included in the 2007/08 work programme, and (ii) it was hoped that progress would be made in respect of repairs to Barton Moss Road, which was unadopted – it was considered that the City Council should take some responsibility for its improvement as it had a secure unit on the road.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a presentation regarding the Chat Moss study would be given at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

92.
PLANNING APPLICATION - BUNGALOW
It was reported that a planning application had been submitted with regard to the building of a bungalow, on land opposite the block of land next to the Boat House public house, and discussion took place regarding the ownership of the land.

RESOLVED:
THAT enquiries be made with regard to the above matter and information be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

93.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS
(a) The footpath on Prospect Road had been improved.

(b) George Thomas Playground had reopened following its refurbishment.

(c) With regard to the damage that had been caused to Irlam Pool in January by strong winds, it was reported that repairs had been carried out swiftly and the pool had reopened the following day.

(d) A group of young people from the area had produced a DVD regarding caring for the environment which was to be shown to all schools in Salford.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.

(2) THAT the young people referred to above be invited to show their DVD

at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

94.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
(a) Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings – Members disagreed with number 8 – “Any matter will be decided by a simple majority of those members voting and present in the room at the time the question was put, and must be supported by the majority of Councillors present.”

(b) Details regarding Community Police Officers/Community Support Officers in Irlam.

(c) Irlam Roundabout Public Art Project – Briefing Note.

(d) Reducing Vehicle Crime.

(e) North West Together We Can Network.

(f) Community Committee Sub-Groups – Minutes of (i) Youth Task Group, 10th January, 2007, (ii) Parks and Open Spaces, 30th January, 2007, and (iii) Chat Moss Land and Produce Group, 5th March, 2007.

RESOLVED: THAT with regard to (a) Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee meetings, clarification be sought as to the status of the document, and a response be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

95.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 17th May, 2007, at Irlam Community Centre, Locklands Lane, Irlam, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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